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June 18, 2024 
 
Memorandum 
 
Re: Updated Medical First Responder (MFR) Consumables Policy Directive 
 
To: PEI Firefighters Association and MFR Participating Agencies registered by PEI Firefighters 
Association 
 
We would like to bring to your awareness an update we’ve made to the MFR Consumables Policy 
Directive at the request of Island EMS. As a reminder, the attached policy directive reflects a long-
standing policy to promote participation in the MFR program by offsetting the costs to 
participating agencies associated with the required medical supplies. The EHS Division will 
continue to provide funding to address replacement costs for the emergency medical equipment 
and consumable supplies defined by the policy. Please note that fire departments should obtain 
replacement oxygen D tanks from Island Oxygen as outlined in Appendix A. 
 
Given the minor changes in the policy directive from the previous version it is effective 
immediately. Please review the attached and distribute within your organization. Do not hesitate 
to contact our office with questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely 

 
Matthew S. Leyenaar, PhD 
Director, Emergency Health Services 
PEI Department of Health & Wellness 
 
cc Island EMS 
 


